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Seniors and their families should be aware that in 2018, there was an increase in the personal 
needs allowance for nursing home residents who are on MassHealth and Supplemental 
Security Income. An individual on MassHealth in a nursing home is required to pay the home a 
Patient Paid Amount (PPA) out of their monthly income for their stay, less a Personal Needs 
Allowance (PNA), which in 2018, is $72.80 per month. The PNA is for a resident to use for items 
not available at the home, such as clothing, hair styling or a favorite lotion. The home cannot 
charge personal laundry costs to the PNA.  
 
Typically, when MassHealth calculates the insured’s payment to the nursing home, they begin 
with the insured’s gross income (Social Security pension, etc.). Then they allow for a couple of 
deductions, including funds for payment of health insurance premiums and a personal needs 
allowance. The net is what gets paid to the nursing home each month. The increase in this 
allowance will help to offset the rising cost of living. 
 
And that’s welcome news for area seniors. 
 
About Commonwealth Advisory Group: Unlike financial planners, Commonwealth Advisory 
Group specializes in asset preservation for elders and their families. Since 1992, the 
professionals at Commonwealth Advisory Group have helped more than 1,500 clients save their 
assets (i.e., property, gifted assets, retirement accounts, insurance policies, investments, and 
savings) prior to and during an admission to a nursing home. In addition to expertly providing 
asset protection services directly to clients, Elder Law Attorney, Philip C. Amaru and Executive 
Director Laureen Vaughn frequently serve as educational speakers for hospitals, elder 
agencies, and businesses throughout Southeastern Massachusetts. Mr. Amaru is a member of 
the National Academy of Elder Law Attorneys; the National Network of Estate Planning 
Attorneys; the Massachusetts Academy of Trial Attorneys; the Massachusetts Bar Association; 
and the American Bar Association. Commonwealth Advisory Group is located at 189 Wells 
Ave., Suite 303 in Newton, MA. For more information, call 781-493-3002 or visit our website at 
www.commadvisory.com. Please click here to read informative senior asset protection case 
studies and Medicaid Spend-Down frequently asked questions. 
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